KBC board meeting January 30 2018

Call to order by Leigh

Attendance:

Regrets: Wade, Gary C, Brian, Robin.

Approval of agenda Dave F / Jason

Approval of previous minutes Jason / Gary M

Treasurer report nothing to report

Façade program report: Jasons report:

Everyone has been up to date except Light Touch Laser, just finishing up project Nathan Seamon & Watts and porters did not complete any work. Porters looking To do something in phase 3 including something with signage with John Andrews

Kenmore will be putting an application for phase 3

Phase 2 was about 1/2 the activity as phase 1, waiting for the second \$25,000 From the town

Discussion on when to start phase 3, people are waiting for phase 3 to start Planning on potential start date March 1<sup>st</sup> launch

Asked Zach to be aware of some potential applicants

Asked for budget for next year to make sure we will still fund program Zach was asked he would draft a budget for 2018 and up to date annual report

Events committee: Dave Reid

Plan on next committee meeting Jan 31st,

Discussed to success of the Christmas event 60 participants and \$3000 in prizes Largest event ever. Holly jolly decorating was also very successful Prizes awarded with the new Dave White memorial, Very positive town business involvement.

Multi cultural fair meeting last week attended by Dave and Zach to start and prepare For this year still chaired by Dave but Zach will be looking for corporate sponsorship And local business, also government funding.

This year there will be stricter protocol for food vendor

Development officers report: Zach's first report:

First months just learning his role and other roles of people in town Things he has done or attended so far:

Business expo

Tour of Cornwallis Inn and Town Square with Safeguard Discussed the amount of space available

Met with Devour Reps to discuss Kentville participation

Continue to update and compile a list of available spaces available And developed an enquiry form already started by Wendalynn and Lindsey

Started a questionnaire for business to see if what KBC can do for them.

Multiple meetings with Lindsey and people with in the town

Also talked about a halls harbor connection with the town

New items:

Discussed letter from Cyril White to the KBC and most things where Addressed last night at council. Electronic sign, smoking and bridge

Meeting adjourned